



Steamboat Springs Education Fund Board
Human Resource Center Board Room

June 2, 2010; 5:30 PM

EFB board directors present were Mark Andersen, Tom Ptach, Roger Good, Kristi Brown, Paige Boucher, Susan MacCarthy, Dean Massey, Jill Boyd, Don Schwartz, Denise Connelly and Gena Hange.  Also present were Shalee Cunningham (SSSD Superintendent), Dale Mellor (SS Dir. of Financing), Paul Strong (EFB Acct.) and Jim Weinstein (Steamboat Today).  Denise Brazier, Ski Town Executive Service, recorded the meeting and prepared the minutes until agenda item #11, Executive Session.  Kristi Brown provided the notes from the end of the Executive Session to the end of the meeting.
1.) Call to Order
Mark called the meeting to order at 5:37 pm.
2.) Public Comment
There was no public comment

3.) Adoption of the Minutes of May 5, 2010
The Colorado Trust Rate reported on the EFB May minutes is to be amended from .01%  to .19%.  Tom made a motion and Kristi seconded, to approve the minutes of May 5, 2010 as amended.  
Vote:     ___9 Yes___

___0 No___
The motion passed unanimously.     

4.) Commission Reports and Board Comments:

Don Schwartz said Ed Ex revisited the 1st reading for additional funds for K-8 Steamboat Springs counselor program.  After hearing comments from VNA and parents regarding time needed to develop a plan, Ed Ex agreed to go forward with the 2st reading.  Ed Ex heard from 2 additional Ed Ex recruits.  
Dean Massey – Hayden received gift letters for Hayden’s portion of the Partners Mentoring Program and the Yampa Valley Science Camp initially approved as one gift for each community program .  Dean questioned why Hayden received the gift letters for requests Hayden didn’t ask for.  Mark suggested Hayden return the gift letters and there will be a discussion over the summer regarding protocol for awarding gifts to community groups.   This year the gift letters will go to the community groups and the letters will state how much of the funds are allocated to each district.    
Dean Massey - As a point of clarification and opposed to what the newspaper said, Hayden did not back out of participating in the new financial package and never had a discussion about the software.  However, the software doesn’t fit as a high priority for Hayden this year.  

Denise Connelly – Accountability will be needed for what happened this year before going into the requests for next year.  Denise would like an organized way of gathering information for EFB to get a feel for the priorities of the community.
Roger Good said Tech/Cap met twice this past month and EFB will hear a 2nd reading for a grant writer and a 1st reading for financial software.  Tech/Cap wants to continue working on collaboration among the 3 districts for volume purchasing, discounts, etc. 
(Vance Fulton joins the meeting).

5.) Financial Report

Paul Strong reported March 2010 sales tax was down 6% and EFB receipts were down 1.7 % from the forecast.  The Colorado Trust rate is up from .19% to .22%.  Paul expanded the reserve projection to $ 935,000.  The paper reported today that sales tax was down 5.7% for April.  

6.) 2nd Readings:

 A11-02-A - Grant Writer:

Roger presented a spreadsheet showing as of 5/17/10, $ 512,562 in grants were received and funded.  Discussion came up with concerns about grant writer scorekeeping and would like to continue to work with a more crisp measurement going forward.  Roger made a motion and Kristi seconded to approve A11-02-A an amount not to exceed $ 80,000 to support the grant writer. Tom asked if the grant writer should take the responsibility for work not done by a grantee resulting in not receiving the grant.  Mark said the grant writer is not an employee of the EFB and EFB should not get involved in performance.  Dean said whether or not the districts feel well served by the grant writer should be considered.    
Vote:
___9 Yes___
___0 No___

The motion passed unanimously.
E11-12-SS - K-8 Counselors

This request not to exceed $ 50,000 is for a full-time counselor in the SS elementary school.  The funds would come out of the reserves.  Jill said Ed Ex hears time is needed to restructure the counseling program.  Jill made a motion and Paige seconded, to approve funds request E11-12-SS K-8 Counselors not to exceed $ 50,000 for a full-time counselor in the SS elem. school.   Discussion included:

· Shalee said VNA will help in-kind.  
· Shalee said the district was and still is comfortable with next year’s reduction in funds but there would be gaps in the program.      
· IF EFB funds the request the district will have a surplus of $ 50,000.  The position had to be funded as the budget is due June 21st.  The counselors are trying to obtain grants.
Vote:
___0 Yes___
___9  No___     
The motion failed unanimously.
7.) 1st Reading: Tech/Cap Financial Software for SS school district:
Roger asked that all 3 districts work together on a financial software package.  SS’s accounting package is not working well and would like to purchase software that all 3 districts can use.  The amount Steamboat Springs is requesting for the package is $ 99,946.  Dale said the new package would provide SS $ 22,000 of time savings per year.  Between now and 2nd reading there may be time for negotiation with the supplier and the school board suggested the district may have some funds available for the software.  The funds for this request would come from the reserves.    

Denise said the board is concerned about the master facilities plan coming forward regarding the prioritized needs of the district for capital expenditures and won’t know until June 21st.  The other unknown is the amount required to maintain what SS already has.      
Dale said the district spent $ 79,000 two years ago on a financial package.  Little to no research was done on the package and Dale was told it buy it “now”.  Kristi said although South Routt’s and Steamboat’s conversion will not be the same, by South Routt purchasing the package first it may be determined if South Routt likes the package, if the support if good, if the reports are useful, etc.  

Mark said the next opportunity to come forward is in August giving time for further negotiations.  

Kristi suggested Tech/Cap determine whether or not to bring the request back for 2nd reading.    Mark said a major part of the discussion is the $ 99,946 would come from the reserves.  
8.) Ed Ex Commission Appointments:  
Ed Ex has 4 potential commission candidates:  
· Kris Rowse has students in elem. school.  Kris said EFB provides a unique opportunity to voice an opinion on issues and would like to volunteer her time.

· Sue Amsden has been in the business world as well as education and would like to be a part of the process.

· Valerie MacCarthy has 2 children and is a ½ time counselor.  Valerie feels it is important to serve the community and can bring good perspective to the table.

Denise is concerned about the open meeting law and having the candidates leave the room for the vote.  Mark said according to Mike Holloran, those rules don’t apply for non-profits.  Mark said EFB is abiding by the open-meeting laws as best it can.

Jill made a motion and Tom seconded, to approve Kris Rowse for a 2- year term on the Ed Ex commission.    
Vote:
___8 Yes___
___0 No___
___1 Abstained (Sue MacCarthy)  The motion passed.  
Jill made a motion and Roger seconded, to approve Sue Amsden for a 2- year term on the Ed Ex commission.    

Vote:
___8 Yes___
___0 No___
___1 Abstained (Sue MacCarthy)  The motion passed.
Jill made a motion and Don seconded, to approve Valerie MacCarthy for a 2- year term on the Ed Ex commission.  Valerie will step down from the vote when there is a conflict of interest, as Valerie’s job is funded by the EFB.
Vote:
___8 Yes___
___0 No___
___1 Abstained (Sue MacCarthy)  The motion passed.
Mark said Mark Wertheimer has served on the Ed Ex commission for 3 years and has moved outside the SS RE-2 district.  The bylaws state that commission members are required to live in the SS RE-2 district.  The consensus of the board is to adhere to the bylaws creating another vacancy on Ed Ex.  
Mark placed an ad for commission vacancies in the paper and an announcement on the website resulting in 10 potential candidates.  Mark has created an application and will ask the candidates to fill out the application, forward to the board and ask those candidates to attend the August 4th meeting.  
9.) Presentation of Slate of Officers:

· Kristi Brown for President

· Mark Anderson for Vice President

· Dean Massey for Treasurer

Voting will take place during the August 4th meeting.  

10.) Communication Efforts:

EFB will present the EFB annual update to City Council on June 15th and Mark asked anyone to join him.  

The EFB website is outdated and a volunteer is needed for updating.  Roger will speak to Tech/Cap members Mark Fitzgerald and Glen Airoli.  How to provide EFB input to the community will also be discussed.  
11.) Executive Session -  The EFB directors went into an Executive Session at 7:24
PM to discuss contract negotiations.  
Executive Session ended at 8:20 PM. 
Roger made a motion and Dean seconded, to put out an RFP for a Fund Board accountant and auditor.

Vote:
___9 Yes___
___0 No___

The motion passed unanimously.

The next EFB meeting is scheduled for August 4th, 2010.

12.) Adjourn
Kristi made a motion and Jill seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  The Steamboat Springs Education Fund Board meeting adjourned.
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